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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 5 DISTRICT 24

CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org

NEWSLETTER APRIL 2008

PRESIDENT: Judith Trevan-Hawke (HM 3821 2511)
CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)

CALENDAR

APRIL

14th Dinner Meeting Annual dues $130
19th Cancer Council Relay for Life 2pm Cleveland Showgrounds 

23rd  @ 6pm-9pm 24th @ 9am-2pm for Beta Sigma Phi a “Think Pink Market Day” to support women with Breast Cancer at the Alexandra Hills Hotel. Entry $10

26th April Anti trafficking discussion Lourdes Hill College 

27th WILPF afternoon at Womenspace see details in International news.

28th Board Meeting Marilyn Smith

MAY

9/10th Annual Garage Sale Cleveland High School

12th Dinner Meeting & AGM last chance to pay Annual dues $130

14th Combined Services dinner at Shangrila Gardens Wynnum hosted by Scope $35pp RSVP 3rd May

15th Anti trafficking film at Lourdes Hill College

28th Biggest Cuppa for Cancer venue TBA

29th Morning presentation of TAFE Bursaries

31st Sausage Sizzle Bunnings Victoria Pt.

JUNE 

2nd Board Meeting changeover dinner at Judith Trevan- Hawke’s

9th Dinner meeting at private home Queen’s birthday

30th Board meeting

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 14TH APRIL 

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson 0411 875 234 by Thursday 10th April. After this date all meals must be paid for.

VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel, Finucane Rd Alexandra Hills.  

COST
$30

TIME
6.30 for Fellowship- Dinner to be served at 7 pm

 Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer in time and that after the Thursday cut off date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.
ZONTA BIRTHDAYS

No April babies 

Loneliness is the most terrible poverty

Mother Teresa

PRESIDENTS REPORT 
What a wonderfully successful evening the IWD dinner and presentation of the YWPA award night tuned out to be. Congratulations to both Jill Allan and Jill Maclachlan for their enduring support and those club members who attended with family and friends, and those members who supported from behind the scenes! Zonta Wynnum Redlands is becoming an established calendar event at this time of the year!
 

The Zonta year is advancing and the Convention in Rotterdam will see the new District 22 become established. In view of this event the club is required to vote on Rules of Procedure and the proposed District 22 Budget. I will place copies of the proposals on each table, please come early so you have time to digest this important information, as the results of the ballot/vote is required by April 28th.
 

Last month I was sorry that the club was advised that Jillian Smith had resigned from the club for work and family reasons. This month Julie Hossack has tendered her resignation as her work and residence is now based in the city with weekend sojourns in the Redlands. We are sorry to loose two strong and vital women and look forward to their support as "HonZons" at various social and fund raising events. We wish all the best for future opportunities as they present themselves to you.
 

Anyone who hasn't provided her annual report to me, please do so at the dinner meeting!
Until then, best wishes to all
 

Judith
 

P.S. Don't forget we will need lots of support for Relay for Life on 19th April.

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 

1. I will need commitment from members able to serve the afternoon tea for Survivors and Officials at the Relay for Life, Cleveland Showgrounds on Saturday 19th April. The relay starts at 3pm, so we will need to get to the grounds between 2 to 2.30 pm to set up. The Redlands Cancer Committee have arranged for an urn, tea, coffee, milk, cups, a Michel’s cake and juice. We are to supply serviettes, sandwiches, and sweets as before. 
2. Please support the Annual Garage Sale to be held at Cleveland High School Hall on Saturday 10th May, setting up on Friday 9th May, hopefully from 3pm again. We will need a roster for these two days and lots of good stuff to sell. Many thanks to Laurie for storing goods from Jill Maclachlan and her friend in her garage.
3. The Cuppa for a Cure should be held in May, Wednesday 28th comes to mind, venue needed. 
4. We will have a busy time coming up; our sausage sizzle outside Bunnings at Victoria Pt is on Saturday 31st May. A roster will be organized prior to the event. 
5. It is usual at the start of the year to think of some fund raising ideas and I would be grateful for suggestions from members. 
6. I have returned from Tanzania and was able to spend some time at the school established by Donna Duggan. I was given more donations, so as well as the $500 from the club there was a further $420 donated, making a total of $920 to give to the school. 
Marilyn Steenland.

STATUS OF WOMEN

The motions for donating $1000 each to Maybanke and Silky Oaks Children’s Haven were supported unanimously at the meeting. The motion for donating $1000 to Silky Oaks Children’s Haven was amended. That cheque was sent in memory of our former member Jean Gibson. Jean was a tireless worker for both our club and Silky Oaks. Both cheques have been forwarded to the respective organizations. 

The morning of the 29th May has been nominated by Southside Institute of TAFE for the presentation of our Bursaries at Alexandra Hills.


Jill Maclachlan
Chair, Status of Women Committee
INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S NEWS

Janet has had information that there will be two gatherings at Duhig Hall Lourdes Hill College, Hawthorne convened by Sister Pauline Coll regarding Anti-trafficking Strategies. Saturday 26th April is for a discussion meeting and Thursday 15th May is an evening screening of “The Jammed”, with conversation. If you are interested please contact Janet Mylne for times. 

An invitation from WILPF to celebrate 93rd year of continuous peace work at a gathering on Sunday 27th April 1pm to 4pm at Womenspace 12-14 Homebush Rd Kedron (women only venue). The guest speakers are Dr. Marianne Hanson “The way forward for the UN” and Senator Claire Moore “Women & the new Labor Government”. There will be Afternoon tea and RSVP to Norma 3207 7929 or Vicki 3369 400422 by 19th April is required for catering.

Our International Women’s Day was a great success, each year we have managed to increase the amount raised. Once more Alexandra Hills Hotel were generous with their support in not charging for the venue and also giving an excellent price for the meal. The room was nicely decorated and guests were obviously enjoying themselves. Many thanks to members who donated the raffle prizes, the table looked bountiful thanks to Barbara Carter’s artistry. 

 Thank you for your support,
 

Jill Allen

PR & PROGRAMME

We had some excellent coverage in the Bayside Bulletin for International Women’s Day and there was also an article from Moreton Bay College and the YWPA award in the Wynnum Herald.

Mary Lou Podagiel

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 
I have three ladies who have expressed an interest in the club. 

Gail Abbott
SILKY OAKS, MAYBANKE, REDLANDS MENTAL HEALTH, BREAKTHROUGH

As always, personal hygiene items, tee shirts, socks, non-perishable food items, art equipment, school supplies, toiletries and household items can be donated.

GENERAL NEWS 

MOTION “That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc provide to the incoming President a petty cash allowance of $50 to cover minor expenses incurred whilst undertaking their role as President, the sum can be renewed on production of receipts. The residue to be returned to the club upon completion of the term of office.”

A REMINDER THAT ANY OUTSTANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS SHOULD BE BROUGHT TO THE APRIL DINNER MEETING.

Next board meeting is 7pm Monday 28th April at Marilyn Smith’s home 382 Mt Cotton Rd Capalaba.

                A Worldwide Service Organisation of Executives in Business and the Professions             working together to Advance the Status of Women


[image: image2.wmf] 

_1055142420.doc
[image: image1.png]ZONTA

'B‘

INTERNATIONAL








